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TUCSON CHAPTER MEETING SCHEDULE 

2018 

• November: No Meeting - Thanksgiving Holiday. 

• December 12th: Annual Christmas Dinner and Fund 
Raiser, Tucson Country Club, 5:30 PM - 8:00 PM. 

 
2019 

• January 23rd: DMAFB Crash Investigation Program, 
Ironwood Club, DMAFB, 11:30 AM - 1:00 PM. 

• February 27th: ESGR Awards Program, Tucson 
Country Club, 11:30 AM - 1:00 PM. 

• March 27th: Army Intelligence Program, Tucson 
Country Club, 11:30AM -1:00 PM. 

• April 24th: ROTC Scholarship Awards Program, Tuc-
son Country Club, 11:30 AM - 1:00 PM 

• May 22nd: Program TBA, Tucson Country Club, 11:30
-1:00 PM. 

 

Reservations are required for each Chapter luncheon 
and should be made at least 10 days prior to the sched-

uled meeting. To make a reservation and select your 
menu choice call Jim Whipp at 520-751-6356.  Cancela-
tions should  be made at least 48 hours prior to the 
luncheon to avoid charges. 

 

Details on times, menus and locations will be published in 
subsequent issues of the newsletter  Current information 
about luncheon meetings, programs and menus may also be 
found on the Chapter website:  www.tucsonmoaa.com. 

 

CATALINA MOUNTAINS MEETING SCHEDULE 

The Catalina Mountains Chapter meets on the third Sat-
urday of the month from October through April. Meet-
ings begin at 11:30 AM in the Catalina Room of the Mes-
quite Grill at the Mountain View Country Club complex.  
Please contact Rett Benedict, (520-825-7424 of 
<rettbenedict@gmial.co>) or Bill Nagy (520-355-5064 or 
<wjnagy@yahoo.com> for reservations or information. 

 

TUCSON CHAPTER BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

The Tucson Chapter, Board of Directors: The Board 
meets on the first Wednesday of the month from Septem-
ber through May at 9:30 AM at the Retiree Activities Of-
fice (RAO) conference room on DMAFB.  There are no 
meetings in June, July or August. Members may submit is-
sues for the Board’s consideration either in writing or in 
person. Issues should be submitted to Chapter President 
Tom Owens  at least one week prior to the monthly meet-
ing. Board meetings are open to all Tucson Chapter mem-
bers. 

 

NOVEMBER 2018 MEETINGS 
 
MOAA TUCSON CHAPTER BOARD MEETING 

November 7, 2018 

9:30 AM, at the Retiree Activities Office (RAO) 

conference room on DMAFB. 

 
SOCIETY OF MILITARY WIDOWS 

November 21, 2018 

DMAFB, Ironwood Club (Former Mirage Club) 

MOAA MISSION 

Military Officers Association of America is a nonprofit veterans’ association dedicated to maintaining a strong national defense and to preserv-
ing the earned entitlements of members of the uniformed services and their families and survivors. Membership is open to those who hold or 
have ever held a warrant or commission in any component of the Army, Marine Corps, Navy, Air Force, Coast Guard, Public Health Service or 
NOAA and their surviving spouse. 
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12:00 Noon, Luncheon 
Make your reservations at 520-721-1688 before 
November 13, 2018.  

 
CATALINA MOUNTAINS CHAPTER 
November 17, 2018 

Catalina Room of the Mesquite Grill, Mountain 
View Country Club, Saddlebrooke.  
11:30 AM Lunch available from the Club menu. 
Program: The speaker will be Mr. Ed Torres of 
the Missing in America Project. 

Please contact Rett Benedict, (520-825-7424 of 
<rettbenedict@gmial.co>) or Bill Nagy (520-355-5064 
or <wjnagy@yahoo.com> for reservations or infor-
mation. 

 
MOAA TUCSON CHAPTER 
There is no November meeting due to the Thanksgiving 
Holiday. Enjoy Your Thanksgiving.  

Our next meeting is the Christmas Holiday Dinner on De-
cember 12th from 5:30 - 8:00 at the Tucson Country Club. 
This years celebration will feature Holiday Music by The 
Tucson Girls Chorus under the direction of Jess 
Edelbrock. Good Friends, Good Music, Good Food, and 
an abundance of Holiday Cheer. DON’T MISS IT!! Bring 
friends, and family and get your reservations in early by 
calling  Jim Whipp at 520-751-6356.  

 
 

OCTOBER MEETINGS 
Catalina Mountains Satellite Chapter 

The Catalina Moun-
tains chapter met on 
Saturday, October 20th 
in Saddlebrooke. Ms. 
Kay Williams, Greater 
Oro Valley Chamber of 
Comerce and LtCDR 
Steve Didio, Oro Valley 
American Legion Post 

provided an update on the Southern Arizona Veterans 
and First Responders Living Memorial in Oro Valley. The 
memorial honors all who have (including deceased) or 
are serving their communities. It will be located in Na-
ranja Park in Oro Valley overlooking the Catalina 
Mountains. The city of Oro Valley donated 2.5 acres for 
the memorial. It is the only “Living” memorial in South-
ern Arizona and will be the largest west of the Mississip-
pi River. 

 

Tucson Chapter 

The Tucson Chapter held it monthly luncheon meeting at 
the Tucson Country Club on October 24th. Tom & Kathy 
Mansuer from the Southern Arizona Honor Flight pro-
gram (pictured here with Chapter President Tom Owens) 
gave an update on the Tucson hub for the Honor Flight 

Program. Honor Flight began 
in 2005 and opened in Arizona 
in 2008. There are two hubs in 
Arizona, Tucson and Phoenix. 
Nationally there are 131 hubs 
in 45 states. Honor Flight is a 
100% volunteer organization 
which takes groups of 25-30 
veterans and their escorts on 

a 3-day trip to visit military memorials in Washington 
D.C.. Starting with WWII veterans, it has now expanded 
to include Korean Veterans (2015) and Vietnam Veterans 
(2018). The most recent flight (October 27th) was the 
26th Honor Flight out of Tucson. To date there have 
been 808 Honor Flight travelers out of Tucson. Of those, 
35 were women veterans. There is no charge to veterans 
for the trip.  

More information, including 
donations and flight infor-
mation can be accessed at 
www.honorflightsaz.org. 
Honor Flight is a 501(c)(3) or-
ganization funded entirely by 
private donations. 

  

 

LEGISLATIVE REPORT 

The End is in sight!! November 6th, Election Day and all 
those disgusting campaign ads will finally disappear. Any 
one who has seen them can only conclude  there are no 
morally qualified candidates for political office in all 
of Arizona!!  

Sarcasm aside, DON’T FORGET TO VOTE!!! 

Our state legislature will re-convene in January. In the 
meantime you can keep appraised of events on the Nation-
al level by visiting the MOAA National website 
www.moaa.org.  

Of interest at the Federal level are bills authorizing 
concurrent VA disability compensation and retiree pay; 
Senate Bill SB66, House Bills HR 303 and 333. 

In the “good news” category …. Gold, Gold, Gold...to 
borrow a refrain from the musical Paint Your Wagon; 
cola increases to 2.8% starting in January 2019. That 
increases both your retirement pay and you Social Secu-
rity...but .. 

The basic premiums for Medicare and Tricare For Life 
Part B will increase by $1.50 per month (from $134 to 
$135.50)...and POOF...there goes cola!! 

 

William Wojciechowski, COL USAF (Ret) 
Legislative Liaison 
 

 
 

http://www.honorflightsaz.org
http://www.moaa.org
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SURVIVING SPOUSES ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE 

The American Red Cross is back at DMAFB. They closed 
their office several month ago but now have decided to 
reopen with Bruce Hamilton as their manager. Tracy 
Deason will continue to take care of all surviving spouse 
concerns or questions.  

Caution - there will be a Base wide exercise in the last 
week of December (no it’s not Santa). Expect to experience 
delays in service and limitations on access. 

Club Ironwood will be opening a new café for those who 
don’t like the buffet lunch. The opening date for the café 
will be announced shortly. 

DMAFB will be hosting an air show March 23-24, 2019.  
It’s open to the public so friends and family are welcome. 
Mark you calendars. 

I hope you all enjoy you Thanksgiving. As always, call or 
e-mail with any questions. 

Shirley Phillips 

SSAC Representative 

 
CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS 

 
MOAA NATIONAL MEETING 

November 1-3, 2018 
Arizona Grand Resort & Spa 
8000 S. Arizona Grand Parkway 
Phoenix, AZ 85044 

 
COLORS & SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE 

November 4, 2018 
Tucson Women’s Club 
6245 E. Bellevue St. 
Tucson, AZ 

Sponsored by the Military Order of World Wars, Catali-
na Mountains Chapter. Contact LTC Rich Nelson, USAF 
(Ret) at 520-861-1749 or nlsnhmstd@msn.com. 
 
ELECTION DAY 

November 6, 2018 
 
YMCA COMMUNITY MILITARY BALL 

November 10 2018 
Tucson Convention Center 
260 S. Church Avenue 
Cost: $150/person 
Formal Attire 

For reservations contact Stephanie Horne, 520-623-5511, 
ext 257. For more information visit www.tucsonymca.org/
events/military-ball 
 
 
 

HATS OFF TO HEROES 
November 11, 2018 
Veterans Day 
Reid Park 
12:00 Noon - 6:00 PM 
Military displays, music, local food trucks. 
Fireworks Display to conclude the day. 
 

HERORPRENUR: NATIONAL VETERANS BUSINESS 
SUMMIT 

November 16-16, 2018 
Phoenix Convention Center 
Registration at HeroPreneur.com 
See attached flyer. 
 

THANKSGIVING 
 November 22,2018 
 
WREATHES ACROSS AMERICA 

Deceember 15, 2018 
10:00 AM 
East Lawn Palms Cemetery 
5801 E Grant Road 
Tucson, AZ 

 
BOWL-A-THON: So. AZ VA Fundraiser 

March 9, 2019 
Golden Pin Bowling Lanes 
1010 W. Miracle Mile 
Tucson, AZ 
See attached Flyer for further details. 

 
 

☼ 2019 DUES NOTICE  ☼ 
Don’t forget to renew your chapter membership. Our fis-
cal year ends on December 31, 2019. Unrenewed member-
ships will expire on that date as will access to our news-
letter. Pay your dues ($20 for regular members, $8.00 for 
surviving spouses) early before the Holiday Season rush. 
See the invoice attached to this issue for payment instruc-
tions. It’s also a good time to donate to our major philan-
thropic efforts, ROTC Scholarships and DMAFB Family 
Center Christmas Charity. If the address label on your 
newsletter or in the address bar of the e-mail has the 
number 18 (or less), you need to renew your membership 
for 2019. If you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact me (gpettett45@gmail.com or 520-544-7730). 
 
 

IN THE NEWS 

 

TRAVELER ID 

Are you an international traveler, frequent or occasion-
al? Be aware that effective October 1, 2020 your Arizo-
na Drivers License will no longer be accepted as a 

mailto:nlsnhmstd@msn.com
http://www.tucsonymca.org/events/military-ball
http://www.tucsonymca.org/events/military-ball
HeroPreneur.com
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means of identification by the TSA! If you do not have 
another TSA accepted method of identification, you 
should obtain an Arizona Voluntary Travel ID through 
the Arizona Department of Transportation Motor Ve-
hicle Division. The cost is $25 and requires a visit 
(appointment) to the MVD. Customer information and ap-
pointment scheduling are available through ServiceAri-
zona.com. Additional information is also available at the 
Voluntary Travel ID section of the Arizona Dept. of 
Transportation website - azdot.gov/TravelID. You will be 
required to bring documents proving Arizona residence to 
your appointment. Make sure you know what those are 
and that you have or can acquire such prior to your visit. 
Don’t put this off!! Act now!! 

 

DENTAL/VISION INSURANCE 

Are you a member of the Tricare Retiree Dental Plan 
(TRDP)? That plan expires on December 31st and will be 
replaced by the Federal Employees Dental and Vision In-
surance Program (FEDBIP). But you must enroll in 
FEDVIP, it’s not automatic. Enrollment opens on Novem-
ber 12 and extends through December 10, 2018 for cover-
age beginning January 1, 2019. FEDVIP offers a choice of 
10 dental carriers and 4 vision carriers. Visit Tri-
care.benefeds.com to review the various options and sign 
up to receive updates and key deadlines. Be ready to en-
roll starting November 12th!! 

 

NEW TUCSON CHAPTER WEBSITE 

This month the Tucson Chapter Board and Officers an-
nounce the opening of a new, completely revamped web-
site!! The address is <http://www.tucsonmoaa.com>. If you 
keep a shortcut link on your desktop, delete the old and 
add this new address (it is slightly different than the 
old). Be forewarned, it is a work in progress but let us 
know what you think...what you like and what you don’t 
like. It is your website and we want it to meet you needs 
and desires. Contact either myself or our President, COL 
Tom Owens. 

 

TUCSON CHAPTER ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

According to our Chapter By-laws we need to have an 
election of new officers in January of 2019. Please give 

serious thought to supporting the chapter by taking an 
active roll in its management. We’ve had a wonderful 
tenure (no bias here??) with our current leadership but 
progress thrives on new blood and new ideas. Please con-
sider volunteering for office. Nominations are appropriate 
but only with the consent of the nominee. The deadline 
for nominations/volunteers is December 31, 2018. 

 

DONOR RECOGNITION 

Our sincere thanks to the following members who have 
made donations to either our Scholarship, Christmas or 
General Funds over the last month. 

Capt. Tom Eiff 

Col. Guy Hummon 

Col. William Wojciechowskii 

Maj. James Britt, III 

Kristi Scully 

Col. Rett Benedict 

Capt. Randolph Long 

LTC George Bone 

Col. Joseph Bock, Jr. 

Col. Tom Owens 

Capt. Al Melvin 

 

EDITORIAL POLICY 

The Territorial Newsletter is published monthly from 
September through May by the Tucson Chapter of the 
Military Officers Association of America (MOAA).  The 
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the edi-
tor or other contributors and do no necessarily reflect 
those of MOAA or any other Federal or private organiza-
tion. The contents of this news letter are for the exclu-
sive use of the MOAA Tucson Chapter and Catalina Moun-
tains Satellite Chapter members. 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 

Gary Pettett, M.D., F.A.A.P. 

COL, MC, USA (Ret) 

520-544-7730 

HAVE A HEALTH QUESTION? 

Call the Veterans Administration VA Nurse Call Center  1-877-252-4866 

http://www.ServiceArizona.com
http://www.ServiceArizona.com
http://www.azdot.gov/TravelID
http://www.Tricare.benefeds.com
http://www.Tricare.benefeds.com
http://www.tucsonmoaa.com
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TUCSON CHAPTER 

President:    

Col. Tom Owens, USAFR, Ret. 

owensttt@gmail.com 

520-760-3476 

  

Treasurer:   

Col. Gary Pettett, M.D., USA, Ret. 

 gpettett45@gmail.com 

520-544-7730 

  

Assistant Treasurer:  

Maj. Jim Whipp, USMCR, Ret.  

jtwhipp@gmail.com 

520-751-6356 

  

Chaplain 

Maj. Roy Ludlow, USA, Ret. 

rwludlow@cox.net 

520-449-0410 

  

SSAC Representative, Scholarships: 

Shirley Phillips 

squirrley1@comcast.net 

520-298-9333 

  

Legislative Liaison:  

COL William Wojciechowski, USAF, Ret. 

billterriwoj@gmail.com 

520-207-3363 

  

rotc/jrotc:  

Col. John Davee, USAF, Ret.  

kiddavee@gmail.com 

520-877-8452 

  

Veterans Affairs:  

LTC. Jerry Petersen, USAR, Ret.  

cactushome1@earthlink.net 

520-742-4836 

 

Newsletter, Membership:  

Col. Gary Pettett, M.D., USA, Ret. 

 gpettett45@gmail.com 

520-544-7730 

 

Director of Audits 

COL William Wojciechowski USAF, Ret. 

billterriwoj@gmail.com 

520-207-3363 

 CATALINA MOUNTAINS SATELLITE  

CHAPTER 
President:  

Col. Rett Benedict, USAF-R, Ret. 

rettbenedict@gmail.com 

505-453-4962 

  

Vice Pres:  

Capt. Larry Rumans, USN, Ret. 

IMIDLWR@aol.com 

520-381-4849 

  

Program Chair:  

vacant 

  

Treasurer:  

Col. Bill Nagy USAR, Ret. 

wjnagy@yahoo.com 

520-355-5064 

  

Secretary:  

Cpt. Lorna Fairchild, USA, Ret. 

rockyranchlady@yahoo.com 

520-912-0789 

  

Membership:  

LTC Andrew Fairchild, USA, Ret 

andrewfairchild@yahoo.com 

520- 912-0789 
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